HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

TUESDAY 1 NOVEMBER 2016
PRESENT: Cllrs Boulter, Edwards, Hey, Lloyd-Hayes, Mansell, Michael, Nicholls and Rone.
NOT PRESENT: Cllr Rone
CD2016/2017.66
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Members received apologies for absence from Cllrs Bakers, Bushkes and Hall.
CD2016/2017.67
APPOINTMENT OF SUBSTITUTES

There were no appointments of substitute members 
CD2016/2017.68
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members received declarations of interest from Cllr Edwards under the Herefordshire Code of Conduct pursuant to the Localism Act 2011 in respect of item 6 (Haywood Lane Causeway) on the agenda as he is a member of the volunteer management body of the Belmont and Heywood Country Park.
CD2016/2017.69
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE    
Cllr Lloyd Hayes raised Cllrs attention to the fact that certain Members frequently do not turn up to meetings and do not send their apologies. She also highlighted the fact that all Councillors apologies should be submitted to the Town Clerk or the Civic and Community Development Officer and within a reasonable time frame; not just as a meeting is about to start or has started as that Officer would not be at their PC to receive their apologies. 

Members asked the Town Clerk to send an email to all Councillors reminding them that if they cannot attend a meeting their apologies must be submitted to the Town Clerk or the Civic and Community Development Officer, not via another Member, and those apologies must be received no later than 5 pm on the day of a meeting. 


Cllr Michael referred to CD2016/2017.61 of the minutes where it refers to Westfaling Street being in the St Nicholas Ward. Since the boundary changes it is now in the Whitecross ward and asked that this be amended. 

Cllr Edwards proposed to include Cllr Michael’s amendment, seconded by Cllr Nicholls and to confirm the minutes of the meeting of the Community Development Committee held on the 20 September 2016. It was unanimously 
RESOLVED:


The minutes of the meeting of the Community Development Committee held on 20 September 2016 are a true and accurate account of the meetings and be duly initialled, signed and dated by the Chairman.

CD2016/2017.70
HEREFORDSHIRE PRIDE 2016





          
Members received and considered a final report following a grant award of £3,000 (15 March 2016 – City Events Budget)
Cllr Kenyon gave a brief overview of the event having attended as Mayor. He expressed to Members how excellent the event was and how it reached out to parts of the community not normally reached.

Cllr Lloyd-Hayes informed Members that she was entertaining guests from London that weekend and took them along to the event; they were very impressed.

Members congratulated the group on the event, their press releases and their evaluation report following the event.

Members noted the date for next year’s Herefordshire Pride event is 29 July 2017.

CD2016/2017.71
HAYWOOD LANE CAUSEWAY





          
Members received information and considered proposals for improving pedestrian access and safety at the Haywood Lane Causeway and to consider the Council’s response. (Parks and Open Space Budget)
Members were informed that the Chairman had arranged a site visit to the area to enable a clear understanding of the site and the situation. This site visit was conducted by Cllr Edwards who showed Cllr Boulter around the park and the issues of safety which needed to be address to enable access for all safe passage around the site.
Cllr Edwards passed round some photographs to members. He explained to Members for those who were not aware the City Council had previously purchased the Newton woods and in more recent years City Council in partnership with Herefordshire council and Belmont Rural Parish Council had purchased the Belmont pools.

Cllr Edwards covered the funding gained for various projects/improvements that have delivered in the area and the issues of safety relating to why there is a need for the delivery of the present project. Cllr Edwards clarified the current position with the funding for the project so far and that whilst this funding would cover the cost of having a softwood bridge installed it would not be a long term solution and a hard wood option would last for many more years to come and would be a more sustainable option.
There was a lot discussion between Members which covered the following points:
· Members not willing to commit any funding to the project until they know what the other two bordering parish councils are going to commit/if they are going to commit to investing funds towards the installation of a hard wood bridge. 
· £140,000 already secured for the project which would cover the installation of a softwood bridge. 
· 3/6th of the area is within the parish of Hereford City. 

· Shortfall of £60,000 for the installation of a hardwood bridge.

· Request for £36,000 in funding from Hereford City, £18,000 from Belmont Rural Parish Council and £6,000 from Callow and Haywood Parish Council to enable a hardwood bridge to be installed.
· Members felt they would be happy to contribute something but not the amount identified and would consider the amount once there is confirmation that the other parish councils are going to commit some funding to the project.
· Concerns were raised about the Balfour Beatty fees and asked if quotes had been considered from other companies to deliver this project. 
· Members also asked what other funding opportunities had been considered to support this project. 
· Members asked if there was any evidence available to identify the number of residents who uses the park. 
· The City Council need to be able to justify any funding awarded towards projects within the City. 

Cllr Edwards left the room at this point.
The discussion continued for some time covering the above points in various forms.

Cllr Kenyon proposed that Herford City Council supports in principal the project and welcomes a large grant application at the next grants meeting on the 12 December 2016 to support this project. This was seconded by Cllr Mansell and unanimously 
RESOLVED:

That Hereford City Council supports in principal the project and welcomes a large grant application at the next grants meeting on the 12 December 2016 to support this project.
CD2016/2017.72
WHEELCHAIR SWING _ KING GEORGES PLAYING FIELD 
          

Members considered costings as laid out in the document attached to the agenda for the installation of a wheelchair swing at King Georges Playing Fields. 

The Town Clerk reminded Members that the installation of the wheelchair swing had already been debated and agreed at previous meetings of the committee and Council and that this information was to provide Members of the committee with the detailed costings for the purchase and installation of the swing.

Cllr Kenyon raised concerns that the identified path made pushing a wheelchair over it very difficult.

Cllr Edwards proposed the City Council supports and endorses the costs identified in the report providing the path is suitable for wheelchairs. This was seconded by Cllr Michael. This was put to the vote. 5 Members voted in favour. 2 Members abstained.


RESOLVED:

The City Council supports and endorses the costs identified in the report providing the path is suitable for wheelchairs.
CD2016/2017.73
CONCRETE BOLLARD YAZOR ROAD PATH at a cost of £789
Members considered funding the installation of a concrete bollard at the entrance of the Yazor Brook path. 

Cllr Michael explained why the bollard costs the amount identified which is due to the fact the bollard needs to be removable for maintenance of the open space. The need for the bollard is to prevent travellers accessing the site as they leave devastation and mess behind.
Cllr Kenyon proposed the Town Clerk looks in to the cost for the purchase and installation of a removable bollard to see if a suitable bollard can be installed at a lesser cost and that the Town Clerk be authorised to spend up to £800 for the purchase and installation of a bollard. 
This was seconded and put to the vote. Cllr Lloyd-Hayes asked that it be minuted that she voted against. 


RESOLVED:

The Town Clerk to look in to the cost to see if a suitable bollard can be installed at a lesser cost and that the Town Clerk be authorised to spend up to £800 for the purchase and installation of a bollard.

CD2016/2017.74
ALLOTMENTS AGREEMENT






Members considered a report and the draft lease agreement with HALGS for the management of the City Council allotments. 
The Town Clerk gave a brief overview of his report.

Members discussed the benefits of the allotments society having a lease agreement which would enable them to gain access to funding to support the allotments which the City Council is unable to access.
Cllr Edwards proposed 4.1 and 4.2 of the Town Clerk’s recommendations. This was seconded by Cllr Kenyon and unanimously 
RESOLVED:

That the Council approves the draft terms set out in the Town Clerk’s report as the basis for a draft lease to be referred to Finance and Policy Committee and Council for approval in due course.

That the Council authorises the Town Clerk to obtain quotes from local solicitors for legal work in drafting a suitable lease.

CD2016/2017.75
BRITISH TOURISM AND TRAVEL SHOW 2017
   

   
Members received and considered if the City Council wishes to commit to a stall or simply to see what is on offer and what the Council may exhibit in future years.

The Town Clerk gave brief over view of the event. 


Cllr Kenyon proposed that it was important for the City Council to attend the event to see what is there and the need to promote the City and proposed the City Council invest in a stand 2m x 2m and those Members interested attend the event with the new tourist information centre manager. This was seconded by Cllr Lloyd-Hayes and unanimously
RESOLVED:

The City Council invests in a stand 2m x 2m and that those Members interested attend the event with the new tourist information centre manager.
CD2016/2017.76
HEREFORD IN BLOOM





             
Members received and considered an oral report from the Town Clerk.


The Town Clerk gave a brief over view of his report and the situation with regard to Countrywide over the watering of the flowerbeds/containers.

Cllr Kenyon congratulated the committee on what has been achieved by this committee in relation to Hereford in Bloom. Members noted the information provided by the Town Clerk.
CD2016/2017.77
HEREFORD CITY COMMUNITY ROAD SHOW 

Members received an oral report from the Civic and Community Development Officer in relation to recent Road Show events and noted the forthcoming dates for future events.
Recent Outings
· WEDNESDAY 21 SEPTEMBER 2016 – HIGH TOWN – Cycle Track Consultation

· SATURDAY 1 OCTOBER 2016 – HIGH TOWN – Cycle Track Consultation

· SATURDAY 29 OCTOBER 2016 – HALLOWEEN AT HUNTINGTON (Kings Acre Ward)
Future Outings for 2016:

· SATURDAY 5 NOVEMBER 2016 – COMMUNITY FIREWORKS EVENT – Quarry Park
(Eign Hill Ward)
Members asked a formal thank you was recorded to the Civic and Community Development Officer for all her hard work in relation to the road show, the presentation of the new vehicle and congratulated her on how good the new road show vehicle looks.
CD2016/2017.78
ITEMS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

· River Wye
CD2016/2017.79
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  



MONDAY 12 DECEMBER 2016 - GRANTS Meeting – 10 am   



TUESDAY 13 DECEMBER 2016 – Routine Meeting – 6 pm

There being no further business the Chairman called the meeting to a close at 19.50 hrs.
